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Alpe d'Huez 2023 



On January 14th, 48 Ferryhill School students set off to
Alpe D’Huez, France for our annual ski trip.  Most of
our students were first time skiers, but this did not

slow us down at all.    
After an early start, a plane journey and a coach ride,

we arrived at the Vallee Blanche hotel.

After a good night’s sleep, we were off into the
mountains. The group contained a diverse level of
skiing ability and we were split into 5 groups. Our

skiing adventure had truly begun, after much
perseverance, we slowly found ourselves improving. It

wasn’t long before snow ploughs and parallel turns
became the norm and the need for speed became

greater and greater. 

At the beginning of the week, the weather was bleak
and visibility was poor but this didn’t dampen our

spirits. As the week came to an end, the sun and blue
skies made an appearance on our last two days,

making the hard work that the students put in over
the last 4 days worth the while. 

After a full day in the mountains, the evenings were
taken up with a trip to the luge, we danced the night
away at the disco, our knowledge was tested with a

quiz and students enjoyed some free time to explore
the resort. 

Friendships were formed, fun was had, and skiing was
mastered. What a fantastic week we had! Well done to

all our students for their skiing efforts this week. 

Find us on Facebook FS Sport & Leadership to see all
photos and videos of the trip. 
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Year 8 Student Leaders
Our Year 8 Student Leaders took part in
the start of a new initiative from the
Police and Crime Commissioner to help
reduce crime and antisocial behaviour.
They joined primary school Ambassadors
for Community Change at Broom
Cottages school to launch the
Commissioner’s Challenge, where Year 5
pupils can earn badges if they help out in
their local community. 

Priority
order of
students
for late
buses

On the occasional times our late
buses are oversubscribed,
students will be allowed on the bus
in order of the following priority:
All bus pass students; then Y11s
with no bus pass; then Y7s no bus
pass; then Y8s no bus pass; then
Y9s no bus pass; then Y10s no bus
pass. On these occasions, specific
to the Ferryhill/Chilton bus, there
will be no stopping in the market
place or Brancepeth Road area of
Ferryhill. The Ferryhill stops before
Ferryhill Station will be the Leisure
Centre and Linden Road.

 BOOK OF  

 THE WEEK 

LU by Jason
Reynolds

Lu was born to be co-captain of the
Defenders. Well, actually, he was born
albino, but that's got nothing to do with
being a track star. Lu has swagger, plus
the talent to back it up, and with all
that--not to mention the gold chains
and diamond earrings--no one's gonna
outshine him.

Lu knows he can lead Ghost, Patina,
Sunny, and the team to victory at the
championships, but it might not be as
easy as it seems. Suddenly, there are
hurdles in Lu's way--literally and not-
so-literally--and Lu needs to figure out,
fast, what winning the gold really
means.
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I would like to offer my thanks on behalf of Ferryhill School to
parents and students who ensure they are punctual and
arrive on time to school every day. I would also like to take
the opportunity to remind students of our expectation that
they arrive into the school building before 8:25am. This allows
students to have a positive start to the day by arriving at
lessons on time and ready to learn by 8:30am. Students who
arrive after 8:30am will be marked as late and our Behaviour
Policy applied as appropriate. Students who are late by more
than 10 minutes on a single occasion, will receive an
automatic C4 detention. Those who are late into school on
more than one occasion in a half term, will also receive a C4
detention. This C4 detention will repeat for every consequent
late to school in the same half term. We appreciate that on
rare occasions unforeseen circumstances may lead to
lateness. In these instances, it is parents' responsibility to
contact school to avoid students receiving unnecessary
sanctions.

Cleaner Vacancy



12.5 hours per week 
(whole time, permanent)



Hours of work during term time

2.40pm – 5.10pm each day.
Different hours of work times
apply during school holidays

Grade 1 (Point 3) £10.79 per hour



Further details and an
application form are available
from the school office and are

also available on the school
website www.ferryhill.school

following the link to Vacancies. 
For an informal discussion about
the post, please contact Louise

Edgar (CFO). 
Closing date: 27th January 2023

Interviews to be held: 1st
February 2023



‘The Eden Learning Trust is an
Equal Opportunities Employer.

We want to develop a more
diverse workforce and we

positively welcome applications
from all sections of the

community’



Applicants with disabilities will
be invited for interview if the
essential job criteria are met.




The year 7 and 8 netball matches are beginning shortly,
students will need to stay back at school until approximately
4.30pm on match nights, depending on home or away fixtures.
All students need to wear full correct PE kit. Please ensure you
attend netball practice on Wednesdays after school.

YEAR 7/8 NETBALL TEAM

STUDENT PE KIT
There is a large amount of PE kit being left in the PE
department at present. Please can we encourage students to
come and find any kit that has been lost or forgotten. Hopefully
we will be able to locate this.  Kit left behind includes trainers,
bags, school shoes, PE tops and hoodies.
During breaktime or lunchtime please ask a member of the PE
staff and we will try to help locate any missing items.
Taking care of student kit is solely the responsibility of
students.
Many thanks, Mrs Scott

ADDITIONAL EXTRA CURRICULAR
ACTIVITIES W/B 23 January 2023

WEDNESDAY NIGHT – Netball, Trampolining and new this
week, Dance – led by Ministry of Dance.  A late bus will be
available for students following these sessions.

ASSEMBLIES
Next weeks

assemblies will
focus on the

history of Martin
Luther King
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Spring Term 2023 Period 6 
As we move closer towards the Year 11 GCSE examinations, our Period 6
timetable has changed slightly to ensure that every student receives the
relevant support in all subject areas.  Sessions will run from Monday to

Friday between 2:30pm – 3:30pm.  Attendance of Period 6 is NOT optional
and will also form part of being invited to this year’s prom but more

importantly, attendance will have an impact on performance in exams.



Students will be brought down to the dining hall by Period 5 teachers at
2:25pm where refreshments will be available.  Following this, they will

then be collected by Period 6 teachers and taken to their sessions.  Finally,
late buses will be available each night of the week and will drop off at the

same locations as last term. We really value the ongoing support from
parents with Period 6 in our drive for excellence for all Ferryhill students. 
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Extra Curricular Timetable






